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Souper Bowl Sunday  
The barrels are set up!  The teams 
have been determined!  Rams vs. Pa-
triots!  Place your food item or mon-
etary donation in the bin/pot of your 
favorite team...we’ll let you know 
how our “competition” did in com-
parison with the Super Bowl! 

Souper Bowl Sunday is an effort, led by teens, to 
glorify God and care for “the least of these” by each 
worshiper giving a can of food or the cost of a can of 
food ($1), for two weeks, ending on Super Bowl Sun-
day, February 3.   

In 2017, this drive generated a grand total of 
$8,170,697 in cash and food items by 3,817 groups.  
In our area, monies collected go directly to Shepherd 
of the Streets; cans of soup or other food goes to our 
local food bank. 

Souper Bowl of Caring began in 1990 and since 
then they have received reports of over $140 Million 
in cash and food items being donated around the 
country! 

* * * * *   * * * * * 
Open or Closed? ~ by Pastor West 

On our snowy, icy, rainy Sunday, January 20, we 
had a combined total of 15 at worship, counting me 
three times, and our Music Director, Christian, twice 
and not counting Ed and Lou who were outside the 
whole time clearing the walks and entryways. Half-
way through the 10:30 a.m. service a guest arrived. 
Since we were meeting in the chancel area where the 
choir usually sits, I welcomed him and motioned for 
him to join us. I thought to myself, he probably found 
us because Ed and Lou were working outside and he 
could tell that we were open. 

The sermon was about the wine shortage at the 
wedding in Cana where Jesus, his mother and his dis-
ciples were as we sometimes say, “milling about 
smartly”. We sang a song and confessed the faith by 
reciting the Apostles’ Creed. Running through my 
mind was what about our visitor. How do I invite him 
to communion? Then it came to me, I asked him, “Do 
you believe what you just read?” He said, “Yes.” 
Then I asked, are you baptized, he replied, “No.” I 
asked, “Do you want to be?” In a few short words 
that may have included I’ve thought about it, he an-
swered “Yes.” 

With a bit of “milling about smartly”, we got eve-
rything ready and he was baptized. He received com-
munion with us and afterwards five of us went across 

the street to have Sunday brunch and some conversa-
tion about what had just happened. Throughout it all, 
we were in that deep awareness of this is how it’s 
supposed to be. This is the Acts of the Apostles hap-
pening now. The guest is now a member of the Body 
of Christ, has sponsors, and we’ll see where the Spirit 
leads all of us. The story is open ended. Which re-
minded all of us that so is the book of Acts, we aren’t 
sure what all happened to Paul in Rome while he con-
tinued to entertain visitors in his apartment in Rome. 
Perhaps we are writing Acts 29. 

We are stewards of the mystery of God. We “do 
whatever he tells you to do” and we saw the water 
become life giving water welling up to eternal life, 
and the bread and wine become Christ’s body and 
blood among us. It was something that could only 
have happened on an unordinary day when the church 
was nearly empty and all we had was the Word, the 
Water, the Bread and the Wine. It was enough. 

* * * * *   * * * * * 

Our biannual Hobby Expo is                     
February 17, 2019!   

Have you thought about what you might want to 
display?  Do you sew, crochet, or knit?  Are you an 
artist?  Do you have a collection you’d like to 
share?  Are you a “crafty” person?  If you’re a cook, 
would you like to make something to share?  

For those who wish to exhibit their enthusiasms, 
contact Bernadette via email or sign up in the narthex, 
the staff hallway, or in the main office.  All presenters 
have up to an 8’ table [an entire table to yourself or 
1/2 (4’), sharing with another] on which to set up a 
presentation or demonstration.  When you sign up, 
please indicate the title of your display, the space 
needed, and any special needs, ex: electricity, water... 

Is there anyone for whom cooking is your hobby?  
If you want, you can help with the refreshments!  
Cards indicating the creation and the chef will be pro-
vided. 

This is always a fun event and we hope to see you 
there! 

 

p
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IINDEX & UPDATE 
January & February council reports will be in the 
March newsletter. 

* * * * * * * *  
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Anyone who is to find Christ must first find the 
church. How could anyone know where Christ is and 

what faith is in him unless he knew where his         
believers are?  

~ Martin Luther 

Church Office 323-4619        Fax 323-2452         
Website: stmarkswilliamsport.org       

Main e-mail:  stmarks@stmarkswilliamsport.org 
Rev. James West, Pastor               jwest@stmarkswilliamsport.org
 949-212-8644 
Christian Humcke, Dir. of Music         chumcke@stmarkswilliamsport.org 
Bernadette Jones, Youth & Fam.  bjones@stmarkswilliamsport.org 
Graydon Yearick, Financial Sec. gyearick@stmarkswilliamsport.org 
Lou DeSeau, Environmental Serv.  
 
Mel Wentzel, Council President melvinwentzel@gmail.com 
 home 570-327-8286  
Becky Miller Pryor, Vice-President home 570-971-4585  
Wanda Fortin,  Secretary         570-337-9137 
Jackie Kinney, Treasurer jskinney1@yahoo.com          
Todd Smith, Director, The Way   tsmith@southerntioga.org 
Kathy Eshelman, Stephen Ministry    570-433-0522 
Janet Jones, Parish Life                   jgmacookie@comcast.net 
Debra Buckman, dbuckman@pct.edu or dabuckman65@gmail.com 
          Family Promise Coordinator  
Kathy Kolb, Prayer Chain kathykolb@kolbnetworks.net 
Sally Bjornstad, Altar Flowers      570-494-6637  

STAFF OFFICE HOURS 
Pastor:  The Rev. James West  
 Sun-Wed 8 a.m.-1 p.m. & by appointment 
Sexton:  Lou DeSeau  
 Sun - Thurs  5:30 a.m.—1:00 p.m. 
Parish Musician: Christian Humcke 
 Sun/Mon/Wed mornings; Mon/Thu evenings 
Financial Secretary: Graydon Yearick 
 Mon & Wed 8:00 a.m.—11:00 a.m. 
Youth & Family:  Bernadette Jones 
 Secretary:  
 Mon-Fri  9 a.m—2 p.m. 
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HAVE A HEART, DONATE SMART! 
In 2018 the Newberry Branch of NGA (Needlework 
Guild of America) gave NEW clothing, coats, shoes and 
personal care items to more than 730 people, primarily 
children, in the Greater Williamsport Area.  Like Old 
Mother Hubbard our cupboard is now bare.  Please con-
sider donating a much needed item to replenish our in-
ventory so we can continue to answer the call for new 
clothing. This year we are focusing on clothing items 
for young children. 

It is easy to help. Beginning in mid-February take a 
heart from the trees in the Narthex and purchase the 
item listed on it.  It can be one pair or a package.  Dona-
tions can be placed in the tub in the Narthex. All dona-
tions are greatly appreciated.  See Vicki Haussmann or 
Deb Buckman for more information.  

* * * * *   * * * * * 
Safety committee update: 

On Sundays, with the main access to the building 
being the narthex door, you are allowed to park along 
the curb in front of the church and on the north & south 
sides.  This will put you closer to the narthex door and 
allow you to move more quickly to the more cleared 
surface of the sidewalk. 

During the week, the visitors’ spaces by the play-
ground and along the curb in front of the building are 
available for parking, putting you closer to the office 
door.  If you have things to unload for the bazaar or 
Daniel’s Closet, you can park by the Fellowship Hall 
door and walk around to the office door or, if you have 
a cell phone, call in to the church (570-323-4619) to 
have someone meet you at the backdoor.  Reminder:  
office hours are M-F, 9:00-1:00. 

Things to remember regarding the doors: 
��If you unlock a door, please lock it behind you. 
��If you unlock a door for another person, please 

return to that door to ensure that it is secured. 
��If you find a door unlocked, please lock it. 

Thank you!  

* * * * *   * * * * * 
GAME DAY REVISITED! 
Due to inclement weather, we 
were prevented from enjoying 
each others’ company in  fun and 
fellowship.   

WE HAVE RESCHEDULED 
TO SUNDAY, MARCH 3! 

ALL AGES are welcome to come enjoy board 
games or cards.  We will still meet at noon in Fellow-
ship Hall. 

Bring a favorite game!  Bring finger-food or bever-
age to share.  Bring a friend—bring two!  

Join us for an afternoon of fun! 

SAVE THE DATE! 
Meal Packaging Event at                   

St. Mark’s Lutheran 
Ending Hunger. Enriching Lives. 

Saturday, April 6, 2019 
Volunteers Needed: All Ages and Abilities 
Monetary donations are being accepted now to cover 

the costs for the event. Checks may be made payable to 
St. Mark’s with the memo line indicating “Meal Event.” 
Be looking for additional information and sign up direc-
tions in Sunday bulletins. 

Watch the Sunday bulletin or St. Mark’s Facebook 
page for future details on how you can be involved with 
this Outreach Committee project! 

* * * * *   * * * * * 
MILESTONE                

CELEBRATION! 
ALL THE LANGUAGES OF 

THE GOOD NEWS 

Sunday, February 10, 2019 

This milestone was created espe-
cially for children around age 

five—just when they are starting to get out into the 
world more and experience new things. 

This milestone shows children all the ways in which 
the Good News can be communicated to others:  
through art, through music, and via the written word.  
Keepsakes representing all of these are presented to the 
children in a personalized bag which they can decorate, 
showing how God’s love is apparent in their lives. 
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Webster has 
lots of mean-
ings for resolu-
tion—many of 
which have no 

connection to New Year’s resolutions. In fact, the clos-
est was a” resolute state of mind.”  Then if you go back 
to resolve, it says “to change or to transform”—which 
is my understanding of what a resolution is. That began 
my search to find out how our congregation dealt with 
the question of making New Year’s resolution. 

Most folks I talked to said they did not make resolu-
tions because they did not want to experience failure 
(Bernadette) or would resolve something they could not 
do as Pastor West says he resolves to give up Lent for 
Lent—an impossibility for him. 

On Sunday I decided to try the Sunday School class 
and was happy to find Taylor Wentzel who queried her 
classmates and came up with the following:  Hannah 
Haussmann resolved to keep her car and her room clean 
as did Elizabeth Haussmann (just her room).  Sadie 
Wentzel will strive to be healthier, get more sleep, and 
organize her room.  Then my reporter Taylor wants to 
live a healthier lifestyle and drink more water.  The 
most unusual was Owen Gair who resolves to grow tall-
er!  I loved it and appreciate the response of our young 
folks! 

In my family, grandson, Sean Jensen, resolves to 
heal from his broken arm and be an even better basket-
ball player and Pam wants to meet everyone she sees 
with a smile!  Great thought— we could all use more 
smiles. 

Grandson, James Newcomer, wants to eat healthier 
and utilize a healthy lifestyle. 

Outside of the perennial resolution to lose some 
weight, I want to get my house more organized and get 
rid of the clutter. 

Spoke with Vickie Haussmann on Saturday and she 
has resolved to give up Mountain Dew— which she has 
done and feels it has resulted in her feeling more ener-
gized.  Good tip! 

I think that time goes by so quickly and the years 
begin to add up, perhaps it is a good resolution to enjoy 
each day, make it meaningful for you or someone you 
love, and take a little time to get outdoors and enjoy the 
wonderful world God has given us! 

Blessings, Joyce S. Hershberger 

* * * * *   * * * * * 
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD  

 We are off and running with our 
2019 shoebox collections, thanks to 
everyone who donated in Janu-
ary!  Next time you are in the Narthex, 
take a look at the example of the shoe-
box we are building together as a con-
gregation. These monthly collections  
 

will enable us to easily assemble 45 shoeboxes come 
November!   

Our February collection will be: 
Bars of Soap  
Plastic Soap Boxes 
Dark Colored Washcloths 

 Choose one, choose all!  Please place donations in 
the red, OCC bin located in the Narthex.  As always, 
thank you for your continued generosity! . 

* * * * *   * * * * * 
My Christmas on You! 

In the States it’s considered a little rude to say things 
like, “Where’s my gift?” or “I am expecting you go 
give me something for Christmas.” Liberians are a 
somewhat less inhibited and quick to say, “My Christ-
mas on you,” which immediately burdens the hearer 
with an obligation to produce a Christmas gift. Near as 
I can tell, when you hear these words you have three 
options: 

Option 1: You agree and produce a gift (typically 
small money). 

Option 2: You say, “I will look for it,” which is a nice 
way of saying, “I don’t think so.” 

Option 3: You play fun with, “I will take bath and it 
will move,” followed by either party playing 
the Christmas trump card, “My Christmas in 
your blood,” because everybody knows tak-
ing bath doesn’t move things from your 
blood! 

There’s some theology in here somewhere, Christ-
mas being in your blood, if it’s in your blood it can’t 
move, the word conveying obligation…if y’all figure it 
out then let me know. 

Liberian English 
blocker:   guardrail 
breaking vein:   stretch marks 
fine-girl!:   Hey you! (When you are calling any 

female under the age of 25) 
fine-boy!:   Hey you! (When you are calling any 

male under the age of 25) 
play fun:   have fun, tease, joke 

Excerpts from the “Trying Small” update by Brian Palmer, 
ELCA Pastor/Missionary serving in Totota, Liberia  

* * * * *   * * * * * 
Valentine’s Day Wishes 

On February 10, 2019 join the Outreach 
Committee in the Narthex after each ser-
vice.  While chatting with family and 
friends, Valentine’s Day cards and a small 
gift will be available to deliver to our Spe-
cial Concern folks and others.  Please help 
us spread some mid-winter cheer by delivering a card 
and gift to folks we do not see as often as we wish.  



FEBRUARY SERVICE SCHEDULES 
USHERS Early  Late    
2/3 Mike & Herb  M Jensen team/Pam J 
2/10 Mike & Herb  M Fortin team/Nancy L 
2/17 Mike & Herb  Hershberger team/Ruth S 
2/24 Mike & Herb  C Fortin Team/Sally B 
  
LECTORS  Early  Late    
2/3 L DeSeau  G Weber 
2/10 V Haussmann  D Boston 
2/17 L Haussmann  A Albright 
2/24 Ruth Rees  B Jones 
  
ASSISTANT MINISTERS 
 Early   Late    
2/3 Lou DeSeau  J Hershberger 
2/10 D Haussmann  R Huff 
2/17 W Haussmann  L DeSeau 
2/24 Becky Pryor  Kathy Dancho 
  
COMMUNION ASSISTANTS 
    Late    
2/3   Lou & Carl H 
2/10   Gregg & Kathy 
2/17   Matt & Wanda 
2/24   Mel & Mindy 
  
ACOLYTES   Late    
2/3   Taylor Wentzel 
2/10   Sadie Wentzel 
2/17   Jonah Schreckengast 
2/24   Sean Jensen 

* * * * *   * * * * * 

Sharing in the Caring 
Ongoing Collections at St. Mark’s: 
United Churches Food Bank: Non-perishable food 

items are always in need. 

Shepherd of the Streets: Hygiene items in regular  
sizes, including diapers and hygiene items for in-
fants. 

Soda Tabs: Collected for  the Ronald McDonald 
House in Danville. Containers are in the Narthex 
and Fellowship Hall. 

Bazaar Room: The Women of St. Mark’s need your 
items for our 2019 sale. It is a great time to sort 
through holiday/winter decorations and make a 
donation. 

We are no longer collecting cancelled postage stamps.  
* * * * *   * * * * * 

Ongoing Activities at Redeemer Lutheran: 
Free Community Dinner: Thursday, February 14, 

2019 from 5:30—6:30. All are welcome. 

Daniel’s Closet: Making room for  the new Chr ist-
mas clothing your family and you received? Do-

nate your no longer needed clothing 
to Daniel’s Closet. Free seasonal 
clothing on Saturday, February 23, 
2019 from 9:00—11:00 AM. Donat-
ed clothing may be dropped off at Redeemer on 
February 21st from 4:00—6:00 PM.  

If you have a large quantity of clothing that cannot 
wait until the drop –off date you can now call Barb 
Horn @ 570-974-3744 or Carol Johnson @ 570-772-
6674 to arrange a mutually convenient time to take 
your clothes to Redeemer Lutheran. 

* * * * *   * * * * * 
Christmas Thanks 

The Christian Education and Outreach Committees 
thank the congregation for their generous support of 
our Reverse Advent and Christmas projects. The Unit-
ed Churches Food Pantry received more than 314 food 
items. The Shepherd’s office received 102 hygiene 
items. And the Little Ones Clothing Closet (A chil-
dren’s free clothing ministry of St. Joseph the Worker 
Parish) received 31 assorted hats, gloves and scarves. 
All items were much needed and greatly appreciated 
by those receiving them. Bins remain in the Narthex for 
food and hygiene items for those church members who 
wish to continue “sharing in the caring.” . 

* * * * *   * * * * * 
Joyous thanks to all the St. Mark’s Elves who have 

made our Christmas brighter with gifts and cookies. 
We are truly humbled and honored to be remembered. 
George was laid off from his previous temporary job 
for 6 weeks (with only $152 per week in unemployment 
compensation) until we found him a new job at Ralph 
S. Alberts, Montoursville. This is a full-time, perma-
nent position. We pray he will be able to stay there un-
til he retires. Our family at St. Mark’s has made our 
Christmas very special, indeed.  

George and Kay Poliska 
* * * * *   * * * * * 

 HAVE A HEART, DONATE SMART! 
In 2018 the Newberry Branch of NGA 

(Needlework Guild of America) gave NEW clothing, 
coats, shoes and personal care items to more than 730 
people, primarily children, in the Greater Williamsport 
Area.  Like Old Mother Hubbard our cupboard is now 
bare.  Please consider donating a much needed item to 
replenish our inventory so we can continue to answer 
the call for new clothing. This year we are focusing on 
clothing items for young children. 

It is easy to help. Beginning in mid-February take a 
heart from the trees in the Narthex and purchase the 
item listed on it.  It can be one pair or a package.  Do-
nations can be placed in the tub in the Narthex. All do-
nations are greatly appreciated.  See Vicki Haussmann 
or Deb Buckman for more information.  
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FAITH UNBOUND  
IN LYCOMING COUNTY  

Join Lou Kolb as he hosts the 
second of our podcast series to bet-
ter acquaint you with the ministries 
and activities of United Churches. 
This show features Dr. J. Morris Smith and the Shep-
herd of the Streets Ministry.  
Check it out on Youtube and let us know what you 
think.  https://youtu.be/7TZNJ_ILT1I 
The first podcast was an overview of the ministries of 
United Churches. If you haven’t listened yet, check it 
out at:             
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gUZ9MGYYkRo 

* * * * *   * * * * * 
 
 
 
 
In a few weeks, the students will return to cam-

pus.  Our Bible Study will star t back up on Monday 
nights. The students will continue to get together 
throughout the week to grow in God's Word through 
prayer group  and worship service. UCM will continue 
with Jesus and Java on Wednesdays.  

New for this semester...at the students' sugges-
tion...we will be kicking off Random Acts of Kindness 
on campus. I will keep you posted as to ways you could 
help with that.  

Next month's newsletter will have our soup order 
form in it. This is our only fundraiser of the year. Please 
consider supporting UCM through ordering a quart of 
soup. If you would rather support our soup fundraiser 
by preparing and donating soup, please email me so I 
can get your "specialty" on the order form. 

Tammey Aichner, Coordinator, ucm@uclc.org  

* * * * *   * * * * * 
DIAL - A - DEVOTION  

Have you called yet? The number is 570-322-5762 
It's available 24 hours a day. Devotions are three 
minutes or less, change weekdays and once on the 
weekend, and are designed to lift your spirits 
and help you to have "A Closer Walk with 
God." The devotionalists this month are: 

2/10-17 Mrs. Dorothy Wagner 

2/18-24 Mrs. Sandra Grier 

Listen today and tell others about this ministry! 

* * * * *   * * * * * 
PASTOR’S PROVERBS 

If it weren’t for the last minute, 
Nothing would get done. 

PLACE TO BE FOR LUNCH                
WEDNESDAYS  

Join us Wednesdays for lunch and an interesting 
program! The lunch line opens about 11:45 a.m. and 
you are always assured of a tasty $6 lunch, warm ecu-
menical fellowship and a thoughtful program designed 
to enrich your life mentally, physically, spiritually and 
socially. 

FEBRUARY: 
6- Rev. Kenneth Elkin, Lutheran Pastor , Retir ed, 

“The Rain in Portugal Falls Main-
ly...Everywhere...and the Pilgrimage Continues” 

13- Pastor Tammey Aichner, First Church of 
Christ Disciples, “Love” 

20- Mrs. Patty Gohrs, United Churches Staff, “The 
Most Fascinating Person I’ve Ever Met, Dr. 
Francis V. Costello” 

27- Mr. Bill Smith, Member  of New Covenant 
United Church of Christ, “Getting Ready for 
Shrove Tuesday: The History of Fausnaughts” 

Plan to attend! Bring a friend! Enjoy interesting 
conversation, home cooked food, and something new to 
learn during the program! And it’s for regular folks like 
you and me! Join us each week! 

* * * * *   * * * * * 
Ms. Miller-Pryor and St Mark’s Lutheran Church, 

Holiday activities are always highly anticipated and 
appreciated by the individuals and staff at Selinsgrove 
Center.  Your group provided a heartwarming experi-
ence for the residence and staff by sponsoring a party 
for the CM6 Living Area.  Thank you for taking time out 
of your busy schedules to share the holiday with us.  We 
look forward to working with your organization again. 
 Thank you,  
  Aletha Moyer, Volunteer Coordinator 

* * * * *   * * * * * 
God bless your generosity!  Your gift provides light 

to those in crisis. 
Thank you for the generous amount of hygiene prod-

ucts you donated to the Streets Ministry. Your gift is 
deeply appreciated. 

Your gift of love is the spark needed for the candle 
to burn brighter in the hearts of those walking a difficult 
road.  May the Lord shine brightly in all you say and 
do. 
 Sincerely yours in Christ,  
  J. Morris Smith, Th.D., Shepherd of the Streets 

* * * * *   * * * * * 
“There is no more lovely, friendly, and charming  

relationship, communion, or company  
than a good marriage.”  

~ Martin Luther 
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PPatricia Alexander 
Rose View Center 
1201 Rural Ave., 223B 
Williamsport, PA  17701 
 

Jane Angle 
Leighton Place Sr. Lvg. Rm 206 
1251 Rural Ave. 
Williamsport, PA   17701 
 

Dottie Bingaman  
Williamsport Home 
1900 Ravine Rd.  
Williamsport, PA 17701  
 

Dottie Burd 
355 Girio Terrace, Apt. 3 
S. Williamsport, PA   17702 
 

Marie Byerly 
Arista Care Nursing Ctr. 
1445 Sycamore Rd.  
Montoursville, PA  17754 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Alona Hopler  
2114 Riverbend Road 
Allentown, PA   18103 
 

Reba Jacobs 
c/o Holly Carlson 
36 Linden Lane 
Danville, PA 17821 
 

Carol McMorris 
330 Forest Hills Circle 
Prescott, AZ 86303 
 

Ruth Pile 
Wmspt Home Care Ctr #105A 
1900 Ravine Road 
Williamsport, PA   17701 

 

Kay Poliska 
1100 Allen St. 
Montoursville, PA 17754 
 

Ed Richner 
1900 Ravine Rd. 
Williamsport, PA  17701 
 

Elizabeth Ruesskamp 
Rose View Center, 222B 
1201 Rural Ave. 
Williamsport, PA  17701 
 

Elda Zeigler 
c/o Ralph Zeigler, Jr. 
527 Clinton St.  
S Williamsport, PA 17702 
 

Marion Waldeisen 
Williamsport Home 
1900 Ravine Rd. Bldg C Apt. 1213 
Williamsport, PA 17701  

SPECIAL CONCERNS LIST 

 
 

 
 

2/8   April Biblehimer 
2/8   Margie Doebler 
2/8   Matthew Heaps 
2/8   Paul Zimmerer 
2/10  Gloria Greevy 
2/10  Charlene Wright 

2/13  Lisa Lewis 
2/13  Emily Newcomer  
2/13  Michele Owen  
2/13  Elsie Sechler   
2/16   Scott Kimble  
2/17   Jarrett Eyer 
2/17   Rick Robertson 
2/17   Betty Stroup 
2/19   Amanda Eyer 

2/20  Tyler Stugart 
2/21   Donna Elkin  
2/21   Brandon Pelleschi 
2/21   Evelyn Ward 
2/22   Kahla Doane 
2/22   Seth Greninger 
2/24   Kenneth Caster 
2/27   Gary Clark 
2/29   Ralph Zeigler  

PLEASE TAKE NOTE THAT BULLETINS ARE 
CURRENTLY PRINTED NO LATER THAN 

WEDNESDAY MORNINGS.  PLEASE HAVE 
ANYTHING YOU WOULD LIKE AN-

NOUNCED INTO THE OFFICE NO LATER 
THAN TUESDAY MORNING.  DURING BUSY 

WEEKS, PLEASE CALL BY MONDAY. 

Newsletter articles due Tuesday, Feb. 12 

Council reports due Sunday, Feb. 10 

FREE COMMUNITY LUNCH’N’FELLOWSHIP 
WHEN?  Wednesday, February 20 

WHERE?  Our Fellowship Hall 
WHAT?  Meatloaf!   

Please join us for good food & fellowship! 

* * * *   * * * * * 
PARKING SPACES AVAILABLE TO RENT! 
St. Mark's will have eight parking spaces 
open to rent beginning February 1. Num-
bered spots are available for weekday use 
and are $25/mo.  



THE LION OF ST.  MARK'S  FFEBRUARY 2019   

Friday February 1, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
 
Sat February 2, 2019 
4:00pm Holy Communion 
 
Sun February 3, 2019 
SOUPER BOWL SUNDAY 
8:00am Holy Communion 
9:15am Sunday School 
10:30am Holy Communion 
11:45am Chancel choir practice 
 
Mon February 4, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
11:00am Staff Meeting 
7:00pm Civic Chorus Reh. 
 
Tue February 5, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
1:00pm City Pastors' Lunch 
6:30pm Outreach 
 
Wed February 6, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
7:00pm Bible Study 
 
Thu February 7, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
7:00pm Bell Choir 
 
Fri February 8, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
 
Sat February 9, 2019 
4:00pm Holy Communion 
 
Sun February 10, 2019 
Council Agenda Due 
8:00am Holy Communion 
9:15am Sunday School 
10:30am Holy Communion 
10:30am Milestone:  All the Lan-

guages of the Good News 
11:45am Chancel choir practice 
 
Mon February 11, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 

11:00am Staff Meeting 
7:00pm Civic Chorus Reh. 
 
Tue February 12, 2019 
Lincoln's Birthday 
Lion Article Deadline 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
 
Wed February 13, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
7:00pm Bible Study 
 
Thu February 14, 2019 
Valentine's Day 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
5:30pm Redeemer Comm. Meal 
7:00pm Bell Choir 
 
Fri February 15, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
 
Sat February 16, 2019 
1:00pm Smith baby shower 
4:00pm Holy Communion 
 
Sun February 17, 2019 
8:00am Holy Communion 
9:15am Sunday School 
10:30am Holy Communion 
11:45am Chancel choir practice 
12:00pm HOBBY DAY! 
 
Mon February 18, 2019 
Presidents' Day 
Office closed 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
6:00pm Civic Chorus Board Mtg 
6:30pm Council Meeting 
7:00pm Wmspt. Dog Training Club 
7:00pm Civic Chorus Reh. 
 
Tue February 19, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
10:00am Staff Meeting 
11:00am Little Lambs Liaison 
 
Wed February 20, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 

12:00pm Free Community Lunch 'n' 
Fellowship 

7:00pm Bible Study 
 
Thu February 21, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
11:00am Little Lambs Liaison 
4:00pm Daniel's Closet Drop-off 
7:00pm Worship & Music 
7:00pm Bell Choir 
 
Fri February 22, 2019 
Washington's Birthday 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
9:20am Lion Crew 
 
Sat February 23, 2019 
9:00am Daniel's Closet 
11:00am CHILI COOK-OFF to  

benefit FPLC 
4:00pm Holy Communion 
 
Sun February 24, 2019 
8:00am Holy Communion 
9:15am Sunday School 
10:30am Holy Communion 
11:45am Chancel choir practice 
 
Mon February 25, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
11:00am Staff Meeting 
7:00pm Civic Chorus Rehearsal 
 
Tue February 26, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
6:30pm Property Committee 
 
Wed February 27, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
7:00pm Bible Study 
 
Thu February 28, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
7:00pm Bell Choir  
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